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On Saturday, 11th July, Ingleby Cross Village Hall was the lively scene of 
a happy gathering of family and friends from far and wide. 
 

Vera Rudd has lived in Ingleby Arncliffe all her life, and her family 
arranged a surprise party to mark her 90th birthday. The village shop and 
post office was operated for many years by Vera and her late husband, 
George, from their home in Hill View.  It was an important meeting place, 

where a warm welcome, along with the smell of delicious home-made 
bread, cakes and pies, greeted everyone. Happy Birthday, Vera!! 
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Freda Garrett, oldest village resident (95), with Vera Rudd at her 90th party 



2 

View from the Outgoing Chair 
 

Many thanks to everyone who has helped during my time as Chair of 
the Parish Council. I have received support from colleagues, made 
many new friends and learned a great deal in the process. I have 
enjoyed my two years or so and continue to be involved in the 

community. We should be very proud of the community we have 
here in Ingleby Arncliffe parish, helping each other and joining in 
with events. I do think it is a rare and precious thing, the spirit we 
share here and long may it continue. The recent Open Gardens 

weekend was a huge success and testament to this. Keep on 
keeping on! Best wishes to all.  

Judith Temple   

New Chairman 
 

Home is where the Heart is, a well known saying which describes a 

feeling of ease and comfort and safety, it very much describes the 
way I felt when moving to Ingleby Arncliffe with my wife and son 
some 8 years ago, and continues to this day. Add into that the 
location and we have found our perfect place, a home with heart. 

The village demonstrated this on a grand scale recently during the 
open gardens, so many happy visitors and local people commented 
on the atmosphere that day. 
 

So what an opportunity I have as the new chairman of the parish 
council to try and build on this and see what else we can achieve and 

add to the great work that has gone before. 
 

My past is very varied and full of stories that as people who spend 
any time with me will know I am happy to go on about. (Yes I can 
talk!). 
 

Born in York, 1962 grew up in New Earswick a village trust. My CV 

includes, mechanic, military, police service, fish farmer, water 
services, fireman, beef and sheep farmer, village hall manager, run 
weddings, bar work, and even a ballroom dancer. Spent 4 years 
living on an Island in the Hebrides where I gathered the skills I have 

today, to work, self employed, maintaining property.  
 

Moving forward we have five very good people on the parish council 
who I know have the interests of the parish at heart, my first hope 
would be that we could increase the numbers attending the meetings 
as we look at commencing our Neighbourhood Plan application, it 

needs input from the community.  

Les Sutton-Haigh 
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Open Gardens 2015 
 
 

Give yourself a pat on the back if you opened your garden, baked 

cakes, helped in the Village Hall, Methodist Church, School, Water 
Tower, Victorian glass houses, with the Scarecrow Trail, Classic Cars, 
Car Parking. If I have forgotten you, I apologise. 
 

It was a fantastic weekend with the village full of visitors, enjoying the 
fine weather and thank you all very much for your hard work. The 16 

gardens open received good comments from visitors from Barnsley to 
Sunderland. 
 

Programme sales were up from 390 in 2011 to 520 this year, helped 
by articles in the D&S Times, Northern Echo and on the Open Garden 
website. 
 

What did we raise?!!!!!  £4,714.43  Again, pat yourself on the back!!! 
 

This will give a number of our village groups a good boost to their 

funds. We have nine organisations that will benefit, each receiving 
£517.50. 
 

it has been agreed that we will donate the remaining £56.93 to the 
Open Gardens website [voluntary run] as a thanks for them promoting 

the weekend. 
 

Hopefully you all enjoyed it so much that in 2019  even more of you 
will do it all again!!! 

Ken Jones 
Competitions in the Water Tower 
 

Winner of Find The Snitch was Emmeline McGloin  
 

Winner of Guess the Number of Sweets was Jeremy Hunter 
 

 

Scarecrow Trail  
 

Well done to everyone who made a scarecrow. We 

had some truly wonderful displays of craft and 
creativity and many visitors said it was the best they 
had been to. 
 

In all there were 24 scarecrows entered and 51 trail 
sheets sold. Of the 20 entries received there were 

two complete, correct entries who shared the prize – 
Emmeline McGloin from Stokesley and Joanna 
Shackleton from Ingleby Cross.   
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As we had to cover our costs, with so few sheets sold we decided to 

judge the entries for the two days together and award one set of 
prizes. 
 

Not everyone voted for their favourite scarecrow so it must have 
been a difficult decision due to the very high standard of the entries.  
Votes received were as follows: 
 

 

Mon & George Hunter: Busker   10 votes - £10 prize money 
 

Teresa Marsay: Mary had a little Lamb 2 votes - £5 prize money 
 

Jude & Glyn Temple: Wallace and Grommit 2 votes-£5 prize money 
 

There were four scarecrows with just one vote so we drew the names 
from the hat and the third place went to Val and David Wright’s 

Horse and Jockey. The prize was a box of M & S chocolates. 
 

If you still have your scarecrow, why not enter it into Osmotherley 

Show?  
 

Oil Club News - could be of interest to newer residents   
 

We have 70 members at present and so far in 2015 we have ordered 
72,000 litres of oil at an average price of 33.47p per litre before VAT 
which is 5% on fuel. The prices we have managed to agree for our 

members are on average 3p to 5p per litre less which is a saving of 
at least £2,160 which I am sure you will agree is a massive amount. 
 

For those not already members, the oil is ordered every 2 months at 
set dates throughout the year. The minimum order quantity is 500 
litres. The orders are collated and added to those from Osmotherley 

and Borrowby areas and a total price negotiated. I then send my 
order to the successful supplier and inform you of the price details 
and delivery. I am a volunteer and don’t receive any payments or 
benefit other than the same price as everyone else in the club – just 

in case anyone was wondering. 
 

If you are interested in joining, you will need an email address or an 
email buddy to act for you due to the number of members now. 
Please contact me for an application form: 
 

jude.temple@btinternet.com 
 

Our next order will be in July 2015. Please let me have your order by 
7 pm on Tuesday 28th July 2015 - last order dates are Tuesday 22nd 

September and 24th November 2015. 
 

Thanks a lot.                    Judith Temple  - Voluntary Co-ordinator 
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Second Defibrillator 
 

Thank you to the Atkinson’s Coach company for offering a place to 
site the new defibrillator at their Depot. 
 

East Harlsey Parish Council have recently installed a Defibrillator. They 
will be holding an Awareness Session about its use in East Harlsey 
Village Hall on Wednesday, 29 July, from 7 pm. If you missed our 

own session on 14th February you will be very welcome to join this 
one, with trainer Patrick Murphy.  

Parish Council 
 

Dog Problems 
 

For two weeks from the middle of June, a deposit was left daily on the 

footpath alongside the school playing field. They were unusual in 
having a white tip at one end. Despite marking them with white paint 
and placing signs next to them, the deposits continued until suddenly 
stopping on Saturday 26th June. The current thinking is that they 

were left either by a wild animal or a large bird which has now moved 
elsewhere. Please be observant when using this footpath in case the 
problem starts to recur. 
 

Elsewhere some very large, dark deposits are being left in the first 
section of Green Lane, and problems persist on the verges from 

Ingleby Cross towards and beyond the sewage works. Signs are being 
placed in these areas by local volunteers. 
 

If you see anybody not clearing up after their dog, please report 
details to a member of the Parish Council so that appropriate action 
can be taken. 
 

Dogs off the lead 
 

Some residents are nervous when they encounter a dog off the lead, 
particularly if they are walking their own dog on the lead. Please be 
considerate and know where your dog is at all times. Dogs getting out 
from gardens and running off can be a nuisance to others, or a danger 

if they run on to a road. 

Parish Council 

 

Important community messages and alerts from North Yorkshire 

Police are sent to residents via a secure e-list.  
 

Contact Hazel Warhurst if you would like your email address added 

to the list on hazndaz@warhurstfamily.co.uk. 
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“The Moors Bus Rides Again!" 
 

The National Park Moorsbus Service of 30 years ended in 2013. 

However a new but reduced service has been re-started after a 
campaign by Friends of Moorsbus.  

From 5th July until the end of September 2015, the Moorsbus 
Community Interest Company will run two Sunday/Bank Holiday 
buses. The buses and drivers are provided by Arriva North and cover 
Darlington, Teesside, Saltburn, Redcar, Guisborough, Stokesley, 

Osmotherley, Danby, Castleton, Northallerton, Thirsk, Sutton Bank, 
Hutton-le-Hole, Helmsley, Kirkbymoorside and Pickering. 
 

These services are timed to meet those of other operators (EYMS, 
Coastliner, Arriva, Stephensons, Esk Valley Hopper, Northern Rail), 
with some through and shared ticketing to encourage more 

passengers onto all services. We also accept English Concessionary 
Bus Passes. Children travel free with a fare-paying adult.  
 

Tight connection times with other services at Guisborough and 
Helmsley have meant we cannot, unfortunately, drive into Ingleby 
Cross this year. We hope that adjusted timings in 2016 will make it 
possible. For 2015, our Moors Endeavour bus does travel down the 

A172 and will pick up or drop off passengers who are bold enough to 

use this main road-side.  
 

We are very grateful to the Parish Council of Ingleby Arncliffe for 
making a donation to help us re-start the Western route this year. 
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The 2015 Moorsbus services have been funded by donations from 

Parish Councils, from passengers, from the North Yorkshire Moors 
Association, from Thirsk Tourist Information Office, and from the fares 
and pass rebate collected in 2014.   
 

We aim to increase spending in the visitor economy, encourage foreign 
tourists who often come without cars, increase health and well-being 
for all by enabling walking and days out, and reduce the traffic 

congestion and pollution caused by private cars in the National Park.  
 

The Moorsbus Community Interest Company and Friends of Moorsbus 
are small teams of volunteers and we would welcome any help or ideas 
to promote our services. For more information you can visit our new 
website, www.moorsbus.org, or phone us on 01751 477216.  

We are also on Twitter @Moorsbus,  
and on facebook as friendsofmoorsbus.                                                                                              

Helen Gundry 
 

Moorsbus C.I.C & Friends of Moorsbus 
Editor’s note: 
 

The Parish Council made a small donation but we would encourage any 
individuals who feel able to offer financial support to ensure the future 

of this excellent facility, to contact Helen direct. Time tables will soon 
be available for you to pick up in the Blue Bell and the Village Hall. 
 

Parish Council 2015-2019 
 

Les Sutton-Haigh  - Chair  (01609) 882731 
Hazel Warhurst - Finance Officer  (01609) 882442 

Judith Temple     (01609) 882131 
George Hunter    (01609) 882410 
Ruth Eastham     (01609) 882336 
 

Clerk to the Parish Council:  June Wright   (01609) 882556 
 

Monthly meetings are held on the last Thursday in the month at 
7.30pm in the Village Hall, Ingleby Cross. Items for inclusion on the 
Agenda should be sent, or given to the clerk two weeks in advance at 

iapcclerk@hotmail.com or at 1, Arncliffe Hall Cottages, Ingleby Cross. 
All residents are welcome to attend the meetings and have a say. 
 

Neighbourhood Watch 
 

The Police urge all residents to keep buildings and outbuildings safe 
and secure at all times.  PLEASE report any suspicious activity or 
vehicles to them on 101. 

Tim Roy 
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Ingleby Arncliffe School News 
 

Small Schools, Big Family 
 

From September this year Ingleby Arncliffe School will be part of the 
Mount Grace Federation, sharing an Executive Head Teacher with 

Swainby & Potto and Osmotherley Schools.  The existing Head of 
Ingleby, Mrs Gwyneth Gulliman, will be Associate Head until she 
retires in December and although she will not be teaching she will be 
using her many years' experience, working alongside the Executive 

Head to bring the three schools together as seamlessly as possible. 
 

Information about the timetable, class teachers and transport has 

been sent out to parents and excitement is building! The Federation 
provides a tremendous opportunity for the children from both an 

academic and a social perspective and the 
community benefits from retaining its own 

school for the foreseeable future.   
 

Governors and staff appreciate the interest 

and support from residents over the years and 
very much hope this will continue in the new 
chapter of the school's story. 

Joyce Bean - Chair of Governors 

Reminder -  Annual Village Sports Day 5th September 
 

School Holiday dates took us by surprise this year as we aim 
to hold this event on the first Saturday of the autumn term. 

The children are not back until Wednesday 9th September this 
year. Posters giving details of this great event will be going up 
very soon, but please make a note of the date in your diaries 
now. 

 
The afternoon starts at 2pm with traditional races followed by 
the famous “Booster Run challenge”. Refreshments are 
available from the start and we look forward to the Barbecue 

at 4.30pm, expertly cooked for us by Adrian Hillary and his 
team. 
 
Games and food will be in the school if the weather lets us 

down. Tickets go on sale in mid August  and, as usual, offers 
of help beforehand and on the day are always needed. 


